Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 10th February 2009
Number on Roll –  141 Statutory Age
Staff Absences (Tuesday 23rd September 2008 – Tuesday 10th February 2009)
Mrs Davies –  0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 1 day.

Miss Daniel - 0 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 1 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 2 days.

Staff Report -

Performance management of both teaching staff and the Headteacher has taken place in line with statutory requirements. 
Progress towards targets will be reviewed during the second half of the Spring Term.

Mrs Cann  is continuing her period of maternity leave.

Her duties are being covered by Mrs Caroline Stevens.
Ms Jane Addy will be teaching Spanish across the school from the start of next half term. Initially, she will be employed on a temporary basis and will be working of 0.1 of FTE.
Mrs Millman will be working on administrative tasks only ahead of a long term absence for medical reasons.
Mrs Mandy Baker will being working in support of the children in Class 2 for the remainder of the Spring Term. She will be working 9 hours a week as cover for staff absence.
The governor’s personnel committee have reviewed staffing levels against our agreed, needs led staffing model, and this report is available on the governor’s web page.

It should be noted that with the appointment of a language teacher we have moved a step closer to our agreed minimum staffing level.

INSET –

All members of our teaching staff have been involved in school based training relating to our new system of assessing children, reporting and target settting.

Mr Furber has continued his NVPQH training for headship. This has involved a range of training events and meetings.
Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Miss Daniel have attended further training relating to “Assessing Pupil Progress” which is part of the new Primary Framework.

Mrs Martyn is continuing her NVQ course.

Mrs Stevens and Mr Stephenson have attended health and safety courses in connection with Legionaires Disease, Control of Asbestos, new fire regulations and Construction and Design Management regulations for building works.

Mr Stephenson, Miss Daniel and Mrs Brown have successfully completed a First Aid at Work course.
Mr Stephenson has attended Merlin training. Merlin is an online system which offers teachers, parents and children an online platform for communication and learning.
Miss Daniel has attend two days maths training in connection with her role as numeracy coordinator.
Miss Daniel and Mr Furber have attended maths training linked to investigative and creative thinking.

Miss Kent and Mrs Hare have attended Early Years training.

Miss Kent has attended a course relating to creativity and critical thinking.

Mrs Hare has attend a “Leap into Life” course in connection with the agenda for daily exercise for children.

Mrs Hare, Miss Kent and Mr Furber have received training in relation to Foundation Stage assessment and the new e-profile. This is a computer based system for recording and analysing assessment data across the Foundation Stage.
Mrs Bailey has attended training in relation to the new School Workforce Return. 

Mr Dawson has attended a music course.

Meetings 

Parent – teacher meetings have taken place. 

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.

Meetings have taken place in relation to our induction programme for new children who started in  Class 1 this January.
Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have met with David Brown in connection with the LEA’s annual review programme for the school and with the performance management of the Headteacher.
Mr Stephenson has met with Sarah Vingoe in connection with the Health and Safety Review of the school which took place last term. See below.

Mr Stephenson has met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson has met with our EWO.
Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have attended a number of meetings in connection with the future development of our school facilities as a managed part of development within the parish.

Mr Stephenson has attended parish meetings in connection with the renovation and development of the village play area. Our Class 5 children have produced a report for this group.
Mr Stephenson has met with members of the local police who are intending to run a Community Fun Day in School during the Summer Term 2009.

Mr Stephenson has attended Academic Council.

Mr Stephenson has attended meetings in connection to our proposed twining with a school in The Gambia.

Mr Nixon has taken part in a number of meetings relating to the way in which we heat the school and the provision of a new boiler. This is part of the business of this meeting.

Mr Furber has met with Dawn Lawrence from the Devon Childcare Link Scheme.

Miss Daniel has attended a number of meetings in connection with Special Educational Needs, including with County Advisors, members of our Academic Council, including Holsworthy College, support staff, parents and teaching staff.
Mr Stephenson has attended meeting relating to the provision of extended services. This has included an audit of the service we provide.

Mrs Petherick has attended several meetings with a nutritionalist from Barnstaple Hospital who has carried out the nutritional analysis of our school meals which is now a statutory requirement. 
Mr Stephenson has attended PTA meetings.  

Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King who provides financial and administrative support.

Mr Lewis has attended a Primary Link Teacher meeting in connection with Physical Education.

Mrs Davies has met with Wendy Fraser in connection with our SEAL Audit. See below.

Our speech therapist has visited school to work with some of our children.

The school nurse has carried out health interviews.

Other School News -

Heavy snow necessitated the closure of the school on Friday 6th February.
The school was also closed Tuesday 3rd February. Most members of staff reached school however only a handful of children arrived and we closed at 9.00am.
A highly successful and very enjoyable Christmas Play has taken place once again.

The children performed our own musical version of Robin Hood to three audiences of over 150 people and were extremely well received by everyone.

The standard of the performance was really high and a great credit to the children’s hard work.
Our annual Craft Day and Christmas Craft Fayre has taken place.
Once again it was organised and run by children in Class 5 and very well supported by parents.

The children worked competitively in their House Groups to raise the most money. Over £600 was raised altogether and Herons were the winning team. 

Children in Class 5 have carried out a survey of the views of children in school in relation to the village playground. They were asked to do this by the newly reformed Playground Committee.

Their opinions, findings and ideas were presented as a written report which was very well received.

A mobile planetarium has visited school and all of the children have taken part in appropriate sessions.

Class 5 have visited the Queen’s Hall Theatre in Barnstaple where they saw a production of Romeo and Juliet.

Class 5 have visited Hartland Quay as part of their topic on coasts.
Class 5 have taken part in a five week technology project run by staff from Holsworthy College.

Mr Sentance attended the opening of new bird hides on the Tamar Lakes with children form Class 5.

We provided artwork for an exhibition there and were presented with four pairs of binoculars.

Mr Sentance has since taken groups of children bird watching at the Tamar Lakes.  

Class 3 have visited the Northcott Theatre in Exeter.

Rev. Dorrington has taken a Harvest Service in School.

The school has visited the village church where we held our annual Christmas Service.

A recorder club has started for children in Classes 1 and 2.

Guitar Lessons have continued.
Piano lessons have continued.

A number of work experience students from Holsworthy College have been working in school.

The PTA have purchased £1500 worth of Brass instruments for us to use in school. We will be starting a club after the half term break.
They are also paying for an interactive whiteboard which is going to be installed in Class 2.
The PTA have run Halloween and Christmas discos in school and have run a Christmas party for Classes 1 and 2. The children were entertained by Bobo the Clown. 

A Christmas Meal has taken place in school.

We welcomed over 60 Grandparents to school where we served them a Harvest Meal. Our school Choir performed for them.

Children in Year’s 5 and 6 have received their annual allocation of 10 swimming lessons.

Years 3 and 4 have begun their swimming lessons.

Children in Years 5 and 6 have taken part in an eight week surfing course at Bude.

Years 1 and 2 have attended a Multi Sports Festival at Holsworthy College.

Our rugby teams have taken part in a festival in Bideford.

Both A and B teams played three fixtures each and both won two matches and drew one.
This included A and B team victories against Westcroft School for the first time in a couple of years.

Our football teams have visited Holsworthy College where they played friendly fixtures against Bradford, Holsworthy and St Giles Schools.

Our netball team attended a friendly tournament in Bideford where they won all of their matches.
Football Results -

Bradworthy 
2 – 3
Bradford




Bradworthy B
10 – 0
Bradford B




Holsworthy
3 – 3
Bradworthy




Halwill
     
3 – 1
Bradworthy




Halwill B    
1 – 5
Bradworthy B




Bradworthy 
3 – 2
Pyworthy

Netball Results -

Bradworthy
6 -3
Holsworthy



Bradworthy
18 – 1
Shebbear




Bradworthy
8 – 3
Bradford

A range of school clubs has taken place including – volleyball, football, girl’s football, netball, basketball, cricket, rugby, surfing, running , recorders and drama. 

Sport has been badly affected over the last half term. The run of bad weather has meant the cancellation and postponement of football, rugby and netball tournaments as well as a number of inter-school matches. The cross country running meeting at St Petrocks was also called off last week.
We have also struggled to run school clubs where they have needed to be run outside.

Our pianos have been tuned.

Standards
The first Performance Management Cycle for our teaching staff  and Headteacher has been completed in accordance with the statutory requirements which came in to force in September 2007.
The second cycle is now underway. 

A review meeting has been carried out by our School Improvement Partner (SIP), Mr David Brown, who has met with Mr Stephenson. His report has been considered by the curriculum committee and is available on the governor’s web-page.
The governor’s personnel committee have reviewed staffing levels against our agreed, needs led staffing model, and this report is available on the governor’s web page.

Our official SAT results for summer 2008 are still not available.
This means we are still unable to compare ourselves against other schools and nor do we have an official Value Added Score. The results are hardly relevant anymore, however when they are published I am sure they will provide encouragement to anyone who may be inspecting us in the future.

School generated data has already been considered by the governors and acted upon as appropriate.
Half year monitoring is taking place and it is especially detailed this year as we seek to lay down a base line assessment of all children for our new system of assessment, targeting and reporting.

Our school development of the way we are addressing Global Citizenship and cultural diversity has been boosted by a grant of £2000 from the British Council which will allow us to establish links with a school in Gambia.
We will now prepare a detailed development plan alongside our partner school.

The school is undertaking a full review and development of assessment, reporting and target setting in the light of the new National Primary Framework and the requirements of “Assessing Pupil Progress” (APP).
A detailed report is part of the business of this meeting.

Governor’s monitoring has taken place. 
Comments will be reported to this meeting by the curriculum committee.

An attendance target has been set at 96% for the coming year. This is slightly better than this years actual attendance figure but is appropriate.
The target will require ratification at this meeting.

Our provision of extended services has been audited by the LEA and we are at a point where the school is considered to be offering a “full core offer”.
This includes both the services which we offer and the way in which we sign-post other local providers.

It should be noted that we are scheduled to consult with parents again during the coming Summer Term.

Our local SEAL Advisor has carried out an audit of our children in terms of their emotional health. She will be returning to the school over the next half term to complete this when a report will be made available. 
We are required by statute to provide a nutritional analysis of the school meals that we provide.

This has now been completed by a nutritionalist from North Devon Hospital.
The LEA have carried out an internal audit of Health and Safety. The school 85% compliant and the action points will be reported to this meeting by the premises committee.
The auditor is returning after half term to assess our progress towards these targets.

Buildings and Grounds -

A range of minor repairs have been carried out.
A great deal of work has been carried out so that we can make a decision about the school boilers and the supply of energy generally. This is part of the business of this meeting.

A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm system has been serviced and checked.

Kitchen Roof is still in a state of partial completion and is part of the business of this meeting.
A potentially serious leak in our reception area has been dealt with before any major damage was done.

Discussions have taken place regarding the covering of the Class 1 / 2 play area. This will be discussed at this meeting when the premises committee reports.
